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Fall 2020 CGE Members
 		
Andrea Alveshere, Chair (2022)	Anthropology			(Social Sciences)
Lori Baker-Sperry (2021)		Liberal Arts & Sci.		(Multicultural)
Robert Kelly (2021)			LEJA				(At-large)
Wanmo Koo (2022)			Mgmt. & Marketing		(At-large)
Sherry Lindquist (2023)		Art & Design			(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Tonya Little, Vice Chair (2023)	Communication		(Basic Skills/Public Speaking)
Lia Petracovici (2023)			Math & Philosophy		(Math/Natural Sciences)
Yong Tang (2022)			Broadcasting & Journalism	(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Craig Tollini, Secretary (2021)	Sociology			(Social Sciences)
Seyfi Turkelli (2022)	Sabbatical	Math & Philosophy		(Math/Natural Sciences)
Vacant							(Basic Skills/Writing)
Vacant							(Human Well-Being)
Da’Veonna Campbell			Student Gov't. Assoc. 
Jim Schmidt				C.A.S.  			(Ex-officio, Dean's Council Rep.)
Mark Mossman			Office of Provost 		(Ex-officio, Provost's Rep.)
Michelle Yager			Advising Center 		(Ex-officio, COAA Rep.)

1.  Call to order at 3:33.
2.  Minutes from February 4th, 2021 approved. Motion to approve by Tonya Little and seconded by Craig Tollini.
3.  Additions to Agenda: None.
4.  Roll Call: All present. Yong Tang joined during 6. Da’Veonna Campbell and Mark Mossman left during 7. 
5.  Announcements: None.

NEW BUSINESS

6.  Review/vote on Subcommittee on Assessment in General Education (SAGE) report: Mark Mossman thanked Lori Baker-Sperry for working on the report and leading the subcommittee. Lori Baker-Sperry thanked the subcommittee for completing a lot of work in a short timeframe. Lori Baker-Sperry also mentioned this is the second year the subcommittee has existed and the members have read the reports. In addition, the reports themselves are relatively new.
Lori Baker-Sperry reviewed the report and the matrix. The matrix indicates a strong overall showing, and there do not appear to be any remaining updates that could lead to changes in the matrix. The remaining comments on the report include elements programs should consider in the future, and programs will receive a copy of their report with any comments. Lori Baker-Sperry said COVID impacted how some programs collected assessment data, and programs were encouraged to think about how to change or update their process as COVID-related impacts continue. Programs that appeared to be struggling with conducting successful assessment have been asked to provide an update by the end of the semester. There is also a suggestion to use Google Forms in the future because this format will allow for data entry into Excel and for more clarification about the information that should be included. The feedback from accreditation may lead to additional changes. 
Lori Baker-Sperry said any vote on the report should not indicate there are no issues with it but should instead focus on approval of the process and that the matrix can be sent to Faculty Senate. The matrix needs to be submitted to the Executive Committee of Faculty Senate by March 2nd.
Motion to send report forward to Faculty Senate by Tonya Little and seconded by Robert Kelly. Vote – Yes-10, No-0, Abstentions-0. 

7. Continued discussion of CGE recommendations to departments to improve/streamline/comply with Gen Ed Assessment requirements: Andrea Alveshere reminded the Council of the previously provided recommendations, specifically reiterating to faculty that there is flexibility in assessment (so faculty can make assessment more useful) and providing faculty with the information about the assessment for any General Education courses before semester starts (so faculty can plan the courses with assessment in mind and/or have time to attempt to change the assessment).
There was discussion of concerns and perspectives relating to assessment in general and General Education assessment more specifically. Concerns included the difficulty in measuring a complex concept like student learning, measuring qualitative data quantitatively, the validity and reliability of assessment results, faculty not having the expertise to create valid and reliable measures, not being able to combine or compare the results from different sections because of differences in the measures (i.e., “comparing apples and oranges”), a lack of buy-in regarding assessment, and a lack of discussions about assessment in programs. Perspectives included assessment being required, being standardized or discipline/section-specific, having either the same goals as or different goals from grading, and providing a way for faculty to communicate that their program is working to administrators and entities outside of WIU. 
Additional recommendations included taking any steps that increase transparency, helping faculty connect assessment to the curriculum, encouraging programs to discuss assessment and the assessment reports, and meeting with programs to hear their concerns, provide information about assessment, help build an “assessment culture,” and design an assessment plan that works better for the program and/or individual faculty. 

8. Updates on Gen Ed Information Initiative: Andrea Alveshere has reached out to people in her program and has a video from which clips can be taken, as well as information about the skills employers would like to see. Robert Kelly is working on a statement. Andrea Alveshere reminded the Council of the purpose of the initiative: to obtain material regarding how General Education courses provide skills for both entry level jobs and career advancement. In addition, there is a shared folder in Google Drive where members can place materials, and there will need to be a video or material for a video that can be approved at the March 18th meeting, in order for a video to be included in the materials for new freshman registration. Any additional material can be used in other ways, including assisting returning students when they register for courses. 

9.  Reports
a. Provost -- Mark Mossman, Interim Associate Provost: Not present/No report. 
b. CAS – Jim Schmidt: Jim Schmidt thanked Lori Baker-Sperry for putting in the time and energy to work with departments to improve their initial reports, as well as for working on a task that elicits some negative reactions.
c. University Advising -- Michelle Yager: March 1st is when freshman students are transferred to their major advisor, which is called the sophomore transition date. 
d. Student Learning Assessment Subcommittee – Lori Baker-Sperry: Lori Baker-Sperry is excited to send the matrix to Faculty Senate. 
e. CGE Chair – Andrea Alveshere: No report.  

10.  Good of the Order: None. 

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned 4:56; Tonya Little moved, and Sherry Lindquist seconded. 

Next Meeting of CGE:  March 4th, 2021.

Subsequent Spring 2021 CGE Meetings:

· March 18th  
· April 8th* 
· April 22nd* 

*unless CCPI changes their schedule now that Spring Break has been eliminated.

Proposed List of CGE subgroups to evaluate articulation requests:

Communication Skills:  Little, Vacant
Humanities/Fine Arts:  Lindquist, Tang
Social Sciences:  Alveshere, Tollini
Natural Sciences/Math:  Petracovici, Turkelli (sabbatical)
MC/FLGI:  Baker-Sperry 
Human Well-Being:  Vacant
